
unanimously adopted . We are second to none in our activity
to develop verification procedures and technology that meet
the practical requirements of arms control agreement s
actually under negotiation or envisaged .

To cite only the most important projects recently
completed or underway :

1) the Peace Satellite, or PAXSAT project examines the
technical feasibility of a satellite-based system
for monitoring potential arms control agreements
covering outer space or conventional forces in
Europe ;

2) research into seismic technology for detecting
low-yield nuclear tests that pose a major obstacle
in the way of agreement on a nuclear test ban ;

3) the elaboration of operational procedures for
effective investigation of incidents of alleged
chemical weapons use, the results of which have
recently been handed over to the UN Secretary
General ;

4) the tabling at the Conference on Disarmament in
Geneva of a working paper on the nature of the
legal regime governing outer space .

We must not forget that the prospects for progress
on arms control are clearly linked to an improvement in the
general East-West relationship . Confidence can be gradually
generated through political actions that promote East-West
consultation and co-operation .

The enhancement of the political dialogue with the
Soviet Union and the countries of Eastern Europe and the
inclusion in it of a healthy element of people-to-people
contact are major objectives of our Government . This past
year has seen an impressive number of high-level visits
between Canada and Eastern Bloc states . Both the Prime
Minister and I visited the Soviet Union, and Mr . Kelleher and
Mme Vézina travelled inter alia to Romania, Hungary and
Bulgaria . We received in Canada the Romanian President, the
Premier of the Russian Republic and the Deputy Prime Minister
of Hungary .

Canada was host to the Human Rights Experts Meeting
Qf the Çonference on Security and Co-operation in Europe and
i~ g~aKing an 4ctive part in the other CSCE-mandated meetingsW R re working to realize the principles of the Helsinki
Final Act . These include the Stockholm Conference on
Confidence and Security Building Measures, the Bern meeting
on human contacts, and the Vienna Follow-Up Meeting which
will convene in November to review the whole spectrum of CSCE
activity . Last summer I joined the Foreign Ministers of th e
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